
Floral City Garden Club 
General Meeting Minutes 

1/8/2021 
Via ZOOM


Meeting was called to order at 11:00 by President Susie Metcalfe. Thirteen members and one 
guest were present. The Pledge of Allegiance was said, followed by prayer by Susie.


Announcement: past president, Peggy Patillo (1997-99) has passed away. Obituary was in the 
Chronicle and no services are planned.


Birthdays for the month of January were announced.


Thanks for Undecorate the Town, Blessings, and park bench refurbishment were announced by 
Susie. Also big thanks to Kelley Wood for digitizing all history documents of the Club, and 
Kathy Lingusky for additions to the website.


November and December minutes were presented. No changes were noted, so will be 
accepted and filed as is.


Financial statements were presented, and will be accepted and filed as is.


Sandy Van Tassel read correspondence received during the last month.


The calendar for January/February is as follows:

• 1/7 - Blessings, 9:00 am

• 1/13 - FFGC Board meeting

• 1/19 - 9:00 am, garden work day, Memorial Garden

• 1/21 - Blessings, 9:00 am

• 1/21-22 - Environmental Class

• 1/26-27 - Garden Class

• 2/4 - Blessings

• 2/5-7 - Wekiva Training

• 2/8 - Board Meeting, 10:00 am

• 2/12 - General Meeting, 11:00 am

• 2/16 - Garden Work Day

• 2/17-18 - Environmental Class

• 2/18 - Blessings

• 2/26 - Roadside Cleanup, 9:00 am


Kathy Lingusky gave a short talk on updates to the website.


Kelley Wood gave a short talk on the documents and history that he digitized for the Club.


Pennies for Pines contributions will be put off until we can ‘pass the hat’ at an ‘in-person’ 
meeting, unless someone wants to send a check to Mary.


Jane Stewart gave an update to the upcoming plant sale. She requested that each member 
send her a list of possible homegrowns.


A discussion was held concerning the Spring District Meeting to be hosted by our club. Several 
items were discussed in this regard.




Kelley played a video of butterfly gardens and gardening.


A short time of sharing was held.


Plant of the Month, ‘Petunias and Calibrachoas’, was read by Kathy Lingusky.


The meeting ended at 12:00 noon.


Submitted by Kathy Lingusky, Recording Secretary


 


